[image: image1.jpg]e ———
SOMERSET

WWW.SOMERSET.GOV.UK

County Council
—






[image: image2.jpg]


Information

for County Councillors

	From:
	Oliver Woodhams & Sue Crowley


	Date: 
	2nd February 2018
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Libraries Service Redesign Project update
The Libraries Public Consultation has now started and will continue for 12 weeks until 22nd April 2018.
Information is displayed at every library and the consultation questionnaire can be completed in the library or online. The consultation website can be found at:http://somersetlibraries.co.uk/consultation
Cllr David Hall also talks about why it is important to take part in the Libraries Consultation. Follow this link:

https://youtu.be/pFvQa2LZGFk
Before completing the questionnaire people are invited to read the proposal for their Area and individual Library. (The county has been divided into 9 areas). The Further Detailed Information page on the consultation website also includes documents explaining the rationale that has been used to shape the proposals.

Other useful sections of the website present links to Frequently Asked Questions, a list of public drop-in sessions, Equalities Impact Assessments and a link to the Libraries Mapping Tool. The Mapping tool provides a detailed view of each Library Catchment. Guidance is provided on how to navigate the maps. 
A number of library customer profiles can also be found on the website’s Vision page. These show the various ways in which people may use library services. Many of the services mentioned are already available; others show examples of how libraries are looking to develop in the future.
Officers from the project team are happy to meet with individual county councillors to provide further guidance or answer any queries on the information set out on the consultation website.
If a County Councillor wishes to respond to the consultation proposals on behalf of their constituency, we will accept written responses from SCC elected members via the email address LibrariesMail@somerset.gov.uk.  Please head up the email ‘consultation response’.
Alternatively, County Councillors can respond as members of the public and complete the consultation questionnaire.

The Policy and Place Scrutiny Committee will receive a report and presentation on the consultation proposals at its meeting on 6th March.  Any comments from the Scrutiny Committee will be considered by decision makers.

All feedback will be analysed once the consultation process closes on the 22nd April. Decisions are likely to be taken in June 2018.
	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Oliver Woodhams, Strategic Manager, Community and Traded Services

Email:  OWoodhams@somerset.gov.uk
Tel No.: 07977 400667
Name: Sue Crowley, Strategic Manager, Library Service
Email: SACrowley@somerset.gov.uk 
Tel No.: 01823 355429
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